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Notice to Parent or Guardian of English Learners 

 
Sutter County Superintendent of Schools Office receives Title III funding from the 
federal government to help English learners to speak, read, and write in English 
and to achieve in reading and mathematics. School districts and other agencies 
that receive Title III funds are reviewed each year to see if they meet three 
objectives for their English learners: 
 

• Progress in learning English 
 
• Progress in the percentage of students who become proficient in English 

 
• Academic targets in English-language arts and mathematics 

 
• Title III law states that Local Educational Agencies (LEAs) that do not 

qualify for a $10,000 grant award must form a consortium with other LEAs 
so that together they qualify for a grant award of at least $10,000. For the 
2013-14 school year, SCSOS in a consortium with other school districts 
receiving Title III funds. The consortium as a whole did not meet one or 
more of these targets. We did not meet the percentage of English 
Learners (ELs) making annual progress in learning English. The target 
was 56%. We attained 50.3%. We did not meet the progress in the 
percentage of students who become proficient in English on the CELDT 
for students in our schools over 5 years. The target was 45.1%. We 
attained 32.2%. We also did not meet the academic targets in English-
language arts and mathematics. 

 
 
If you would like more information about how your child is performing on these 
targets, please contact your child’s teacher or school.  
 
Submitted by Dawn Carl, Professional Development Coordinator 
Sutter County Superintendent of Schools 
970 Klamath Lane 
Yuba City, CA 95993 
530-822-2967 
 
 
 
 


